

وزارة التربية

امتحان الصف الثاني عشر للقسمين العلمي والأدبي اللغة الإنجليزية (المفردات، القواعد، الوظائف اللغوية أسئلة الكتاب، التعبير، الاستيعاب القروء والتكتيص، الترجمة)

المراجع	المصحح	جة	الدر	السؤال
				الأول
				الثاني
		-	·	الثاثث
	0			الرابع
				الخامس
				السادس
				السابع
3.00 2.00		7,6		الثامن
				المجموع

مجموع الدرجات (مكتوباً بالحروف)

			i e je d	5			
السؤال	'	ول	œ۱.	ئي	الثا	ئد	الر
الدرجة	(* j.)				_{grad} (S		
الدرجة			7 1				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·							

			رقم المراقبة
برية التريي	الكالحين	الطعبة السرية الرئيسية بيوان عام الهزارة	
	وزارة (التربية	وَالْنَةُ اللَّهِ اللّ 2021 - 2022	
الأورارة _ ولات الم	المع الكالم	الدور الشائل نسخة التوبية	رقم الراقية الم
_سنة	1/2	ان	-241
		<u> </u>	الفتر
			, کاملاد :
	جلوس بالأرقام بالأنجليزية	رقم الـ	لجلوس بالأرقام العربية :

الأسئلة في 9 صفحات

وزارة التربيت

التوجيه الفنى العام للغم الانجليزيم

امتحان الدور الثاني (المنهج الكامل) الصف الثاني عشر (علمي / أدبي) 2021 / 2022 المحال الدراسي: اللغمّ الأجنبيمّ الأولى الإنجليزيم، الزمن: ثلاث ساعات المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغويين الكتاب المقرر التعبير الكتابي الاستيعاب المقروء التلخيص الترجمتي

Total (560 Marks)

I. Vocabulary (100 Marks)

100

A) From a, b, c and	d, choose	the most	suitable	word tl	<u>hat best</u>	completes	each	of the
following sentences:	(5x10=50)	<u>) Marks)</u>						

1. Safety glasses must be worn at all times when working in a repair a. empathy b. workshop c. blizzard d. almond 2. Some islands around the world are because of environmental problems. a. chronic b. deserted c. innocent d. competent طيبة السرية الرئيسية ديوان عام الرزارة 3. The earthquake the city and killed many people in just 15 second a. appointed b. honoured c. narrated d. obliterated 4. Every year, many climbers try to reach the of M a. audience b. snooker c. summit d. minister 5. In the job interview, I was asked to give a/an idea about my previous experience. a. elderly b. arid c. brief d. vacant B) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5x10= 50 Marks) (alleviate / accusation / vice versa / reconstruction / permanently / deserve) 6. The criminal claimed he was not guilty and repudiated the 7. A hot drink may help the symptoms of common cold and flu. 8. Doctors who work day and night to save lives our respect and gratitude. 9. To escape wars and conflicts, some people migrate to other countries.

10. During road, drivers should slow down and pay attention to road signs.

تاني عشر بفسميه (الدور التاني ـ المنهج الكامل) 2022/2021	الع المعان اللعم الإنجليزيم - الصف ال	
II-Grammar (60 mar A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer th		
following sentences: (4x10=40 Marks)	60	
11. The man had his jacket	b. cleaning d. was cleaned rs. We still see each other. b. was knowing	
c. have known 13. My aunt is a teacher, my uncle is a a. in comparison with c. like	d. had known d. had known a dentist. b. instead of d. whereas	
14. We late if we don't hurry. a. would be c. have been	b. will be d. would have been	3
B) From a, b and c, choose the correct answer as reconstruction. 15. This laptop has a small screen. I wish	(Complete) ger one. ger one.	
16. "I like the new furniture."a. My mother said that she had liked the new furniture.b. My mother said that she liked the new furniture.c. My mother said that she likes the new furniture.	(Change into repoted speech) re.)
17. He only now understood the situation.a. Only now did he understand the situation.b. Only now does he understand the situation.c. Only now can he understand the situation.	(Begin with: Only now))
18. The students have to answer all the questions.	(Change into passive)	

b. All the questions will be answered.

c. All the questions have to be answered.

III- Language Functions (40 Marks)	
Write what you would say in the following situations: $(4x10=40 \text{ Marks})$	40
19. You are recommending ways to reduce accidents in residential areas.	<u> </u>
20. Your brother asks you about the reasons why we should recycle.	
***************************************	1 * * * * *
21. A friend wants to go mountain climbing though you think it's too dangerous.	

22. Your teacher is asking you about the advantages of modern technology.	
	•••••
IV- Set Book (40 Marks)	
Answer ONLY FOUR of the following questions: (4X10=40 Marks)	
23. How are laws important for a society?	40
ية الإنسية بيان عام الواردة. 24. What are the causes of desertification? Mention two. 2021 - 2022 قد ور الشانب	وَ الْ
25. How could city life be made less stressful for people living there?	
26. Why do some people push themselves to extreme limits?	
27. What are the disadvantages of being a child prodigy?	

الصفحة الرابعة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الثاني عشر بقسميه (الدور الثاني - المنهج الكامل) 2022/2021

V- Writing (120 Marks)	
Write on the following topic: (Expository)	
To enjoy a good quality of life, we must ensure that we are healthy and strong.	120
Plan and write an essay of 14 sentences (160 words) explaining the different ac	tivities
we can do to stay active and showing the importance of these activities for our	
physical and mental wellbeing.	
Outline (20 Marks)	/
Introduction:	20

المعلمية السرية الرئيسية ديوان عام الهزارة	**********
Body: 2021 - 2022	
Paragraph 1: المدور انشاني المعدد التوجيد	
	••••••
,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Paragraph 2:	••••••
	•••••
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	•••••
Conclusion:	
	•••••
·	

الصفحة الخامسة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الثاني عشر بقسميه (الدور الثاني ـ المنهج الحكامل) 2022/2021

		The Topic	(100 Marks)	
	***********			<u>.</u>	

	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
**********	**********				
			,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,		
	*********		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
				,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	********
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	****************	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
			''''	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	The state of the s		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
			وليوان عام الوزارة	الطلبة المرية الرئيسية	
					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
			الثية	والره (١	
			20,	ولائة المستخدة الت	
		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	2	٠٠٠٠	
			the street of th	NOT SHOW THE PROPERTY OF THE P	

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
	•			***************	,
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		**************
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••••••		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	************
*********	4 * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		••••••	
	*************		* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		
		• - •			
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	•••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	***************	**********		************	
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••	••••••	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	*****************	
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		**********
Exposition of	Davagranhin-]		TY 1	Ĭ
ideas &	Paragraphing & number of	Spelling	Grammar	Handwriting,	7r-4.¥
coherence	sentences	Sherring	Grammar	spacing & punctuation	Total
60	10	10	10	10	100
				10	100
	H	i	ł .	I	I

الصفحة السادسة

تابع امتحان اللغة الإنجليزية - الصف الثاني عشر بقسميه (الدور الثاني ـ المنهج الكامل) 2021 / 2022

VI-Reading Comprehension: (110 Marks)

Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

110

At the supermarket these days, there is often a section that sells just organic products. There are also many new stores opening up that specialise just in organic fruits and vegetables. Organic food is becoming more and more popular these days as people have become aware of its benefits.

People need to understand why something is labelled 'organic' in order to make the best choices when buying food for themselves and their families. Organic food companies across the world agree on what qualifies a product as organic: such products are usually used to stop insects from damaging crops. Also, farm animals, such as cows and chickens, must not be injected with unnatural growth hormones or antibiotics. These standards result in healthier and tastier food. Without poisonous pesticides and chemical fertilizers, crop plants produce more antioxidants and other beneficial nutrients. Fertilizer pollution is a major environmental problem that affects places far away from farms. Their mass production causes global warming. On the other hand, organic farming tends to have limited environmental effects as it encourages the responsible use of energy and natural resources. The farmers, their families and their communities also benefit from a cleaner and safer environment.

How to tell if a product is organic? At the supermarket, in order to <u>distinguish</u> organically produced foods from traditionally produced ones, consumers must look at package labels and signs. Organic foods must have special labels that guarantee they are grown organically. An official seal also tells you that a product is at least 95 percent organic.

From a health perspective, organic food consumption may reduce the risk of allergy, overweight and obesity. It may also reduce the chances of developing heart diseases. Furthermore, organic foods have higher vitamin and mineral contents that help to strengthen the human immune system. Consequently, organic foods are safer, healthier and poison-free.

Growing organic food is often difficult and requires more land, time and efforts. As a result, organically grown food is more expensive to buy. Many people, however, are willing to pay that extra cost to get the benefit of natural and environmentally friendly foods.

A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (5x10=50 Marks)

- 28. The main idea of the 1st paragraph is:
 - a. Organic food is healthier than regular food.
 - b. Organic farming needs a lot of time and efforts.
 - c. Organic food is gaining popularity nowadays.
 - d. Organic food must have special standards to make it healthy.
- 29. The underlined word "distinguish" in the 3rd paragraph is closest in meaning to:
 - a. make
 - b. grow
 - c. collect
 - d. differentiate
- 30. The underlined word "it" in the 2nd paragraph refers to:
 - a. organic farming
 - b. global warming
 - c. mass production
 - d. fertilizer pollution
- 31. According to the passage, organic food:
 - a. is not available at stores.
 - b. has poisonous pesticides.
 - c. causes fertilizer pollution.
 - d. costs more than regular food.
- 32. The purpose of the writer is to:
 - a. explain where to grow organic food.
 - b. list the steps of sealing and selling organic food.
 - c. give a general overview of organic food and its benefits.
 - d. show the negative effects of organic food on the environment.



الصفحة الثامنة

B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: (4	(x15=60 Marks)
33. According to organic food companies, what qualifies a food produc	t as organic?

34. Why is organic farming good for the environment?	
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	*************************
	المطعية المبرية الرنيسية دييان عام الهوارة
35. How can a consumer identify organic foods at the supermarket?	مان
***************************************	الندورانشاني نسخةالتوجية

36. How is organic food beneficial for people?	

VII - Summary Making (60 Marks)

Read the following passage, then do as required:

Decision making is the process of making choices. A step-by-step process can assist you in making more careful decisions. The first step in the process is to identify the problem you need to solve or the question you need to answer. Then, it is time to gather necessary information that is directly related to the problem. This will help you better understand what needs to be done to solve this problem. The next step is to make a choice and confidently make your decision. Finally, evaluate how effective the solution was and decide whether it needs to be revised. Following these steps will help you become a better decision maker.

In a paragraph of FOUR passage in answer to the						
What	are the steps to e	ffective decision	making?	عام الوزارة	أالسرية الرئيسية ديوان:	الطعبا

			· • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •			•••
				٠٠٠٠٠	2021-2022 ئىدورائتسان	···
				يّد	سخة التوج	ٽ
***************************************		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,				
Content/ relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling & grammar	Forma	t	Total	
S ideas 30	20	5	5		60	
	VIII. Translat	ion (30 Marks)				
Translate the following in	to good English:	(2x15= 30 Mark	<u>s)</u>		30	
	ىتمناسىت.	همعلىاختياروظيف	تشجيع ابنائ	الآباء	ــــــــ د:يجبعلى	ا خال
	چاح.	ونهم على تحقيق الن	م قد يساعد	ح، وهـ	م: هذا صحي	سال
Khalid:						
Salem:						
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~						

مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح